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Report of the AAPM liaison to the AAMD (American Association of Medical Dosimetrists) regarding the 2010 AAMD Annual Meeting

As AAPM liaison to the AAMD, I attended the 35th annual meeting of the AAMD in Minneapolis, MN.

I was able to meet with the AAMD board of directors on June 14th, 2010.

Items of discussion:

1. Administrative efforts in both the AAMD and the AAPM were successful in offering member meeting rates for AAMD members attending AAPM and AAPM members attending AAMD annual meetings.  Administration of AAMD was able to assist a few AAPM members individually with this discount for this meeting.  A descriptive line item will be considered to be added to the registration form.

2. The AAMD is concerned with the trend of some state authorities to require an AART license to practice Medical Dosimetry.  I agreed that recognition of certification by the MDCB would be preferable.  I agreed to bring this to the attention of the AAPM so that we could support the importance of the MDCB certification.  The AAMD has approached each the appropriate authorities in each state with this concern and has currently only received 2 responses.

3. The Bureau of Labor and Statistics (BLS) has no category or listing for Medical Dosimetrist or Medical Physicist.  Currently, Medical Dosimetrist is listed under the category of Radiation Therapist.  The evolution of the distinct differences in these professions has made the common classification of the two professions inaccurate.  The AAMD will lobby to have this remedied in a future listing

The profession of Medical Physicist is not recognized by the BLS under any category. 

The current standard occupational classification list (http://www.bls.gov/soc/2010/soc_alph.htm) was just approved in 2010 and it is not due to change until 2018.  Both organizations may need to consider increasing efforts to be recognized when the new listing is being updated.

4. The AAMD requested clarification of the function of the AAPM professional council and if there is any role that the AAPM would like the AAMD’s participation.

5. The AAMD education foundation has again expressed its thanks for the grant sponsored by the AAPM to aid a Medical Dosimetry education program to acquire Joint Review Committee on Education in Radiologic Technology (JRCERT) accreditation.

6. I also became aware that JRCERT is looking for volunteer site visitors.  This may be a role that some AAPM members may wish to consider.  Contact information can be found at http://www.jrcert.org/
7. The AAMD has restructured the personnel designated to interact with external organizations such as the AAPM.  The current president will act as professional and clinical liaison to the various AAPM positions and committees.  The president will then be able to participate in these assignments and report back to the appropriate AAMD entities.  The executive director will also serve in liaison roles to help provide continuity of AAMD participation with organizations such as the AAPM.

8. The AAMD has inducted Mary Hare as the first fellow of the organization.  Mary has been a strong participant in the radiation therapy field.  She has served many positions and committees on the AAMD as well as the AAPM liaison, ACMP liaison, MDCB member and JRCERT member.

9. As liaison from the AAPM, for liaison to the education committee of the AAMD and current chair of the AAPM subcommittee on Training and Practice of Medical Dosimetry, I have recognized many roles and collaborations that AAPM members could participate in.  The current TPMD subcommittee has some new volunteers in which these items will be discussed.

a. Medical Dosimetry Curriculum writing.

i. A new version of the medical dosimetry curriculum is approaching its first draft.  This is being created by the AAMD education committee and sections have already been written by AAPM member.  The section on Medical Physics has just been re-assigned to Larry Sweeney and me.  We intend to have a draft done by July 12th, 2010.

ii. Request for volunteer reviewers of this curriculum from the TPMD subcommittee will be made.

b. AAPM/AAMD grant application review

i. The review of the AAPM sponsored grant for Medical Dosimetry Education programs seeking initial accreditation by selected AAPM members will be requested on the TPMD subcommittee.

c. AAMD annual meeting development

i. There has been AAPM involvement with the start of the open poster session of the AAMD national meeting.  This inaugural event was successful and participation of AAPM members in the review process will be requested.  This may be expanded to a competition (as in past years).  AAPM involvement of attendance and speaker participation may also be welcome for the annual meeting as well as regional AAMD meetings.

d. AAMD writing competition

i. Each year the AAMD has awards for the best written paper by a practicing Medical Dosimetrist and by a Medical Dosimetry student.  An AAPM member has been participating in the past and this may be a request of a member of the TPMD subcommittee.

Respectfully submitted,

Steven de Boer,

AAPM member

AAMD member

AAPM liaison to the AAMD

Chair of the AAPM subcommittee on the training and practice of Medical Dosimetry

